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Well it’s finally here, the annual Xmas banquet 

at Christie’s, Southgate Plaza, West Seneca on 

Friday December 14.   The charge is $25 per 

member.   This will cover your dinner, favors and 

door prizes.  It’s not too late to join in on the fun, 

food and camaraderie.   6:00 pm cocktails, 

cash bar - 7:00 pm dinner.  Please call Nancy at 

675-3017, if you were not at the last meeting 

and would like to attend.  

 

I’m hoping everyone had fun at the November 

meeting of Koi Bingo.   The prizes were wonder-

ful, thank you Gavin.  I heard of 2 winners on 

the lottery tickets.  Dawn was able to treat her-

self and a co-worker to lunch.   And Mike V. 

bought himself coffee. 

 

The participation drawing will be expanded 

next year to include ALL club events.  The de-

tails will be presented at the February meeting. 

 

SAVE THE DATE!!!   It’s never too early, or too of-

ten to remind members of Koi show 2019 - 

scheduled June 22 at Hahn’s, Lower Mountain 

Rd in Sanborn.   It has been decided to keep 

the show to a 1 day event, with an auction, 

some speakers and educating the public on 

the perks of owning an outdoor pond.  We will 
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also organize a basket raffle.   This has brought in an additional 

$200 - $300 in the past years. 

 

The board suggested some programs for 2019.  If anyone has 

some new ideas, or something we haven’t presented in a while, 

and we need a refresher course, please let one of the officers or 

board members know.  We are all listed on the front of your 

newsletter. 
 

We will need a new sign-up sheet for the regular meeting snacks.  

The board talked about lowering the allotment back to $35 or 

$40, due to the low attendance at the meetings.  $25 was not 

enough, $50 is too much.  We will ask the general assembly for 

their thoughts. 

 

There will be no board meeting in December, because there is 

no January general meeting.  The next board meeting is Thurs-

day, Jan 24 2019 at Chris W’s home.  Please ask for directions if 

you would like to attend.  We are always looking for new ideas 

for the club.  As usual, ALL are welcome. 

 

Sincerely, 

Nancy Wojnowski 

A.k.a. Madame President 

 

Being the procrastinator I am: 

Never put off till tomorrow what may be done day after 

tomorrow just as well.”  

Merry Christmas and  

Happy New Year 



If you would like to bring refreshments to a meeting, you will be reimbursed for 

expenses for up to $50.00 (receipts must be turned into Nancy) 

General info: 8-9 bottles of pop, some diet 

Any refreshments or snacks of your choice: Cheese & Crackers, veggies, fruit, 

chips, dip, pepperoni, salad, jello, cookies, cake, brownies, etc. 

We do not have use of any kitchen supplies, so you may need to bring serving 

utensils, trays, bowls, baskets, knives, or whatever is needed to serve your type 

of refreshments 

The club will provide: Coffee, hot cups, creamer, sugar, small plates, paper 

cups, plastic silverware, napkins 

Refreshments for 2018 
Feb.:  Chris Wilkolaski 

Mar.:  Dawn Domagala 

Apr.:  No  refreshments 

May:  Laura & Tony LoTempio 

June:  Bill & Sophia Wroblewski 

July:  Nancy Wojonowski 

Aug.:  Deb Pirson 

Sep.:  Sandy Grefrath 

Oct.:  Denise Moeller 

Nov.:  MaryAnn B. & Nancy W. 

Dec.: Christmas Party 
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NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

1312 Tanglewood Dr. 

North Tonawanda, NY 14120 

TO: 

Dec 14—Christmas dinner at Christie’s Southgate Plaza 

NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

UP-COMING EVENTS IN WESTERN NEW YORK 

THE NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB MEETS THE SECOND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH @ 7pm 

THE ZION UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, 15 KOENIG CIRCLE, TONANANDA, NY 14150 

ALSO VISIT US ONLINE AT www.nfkpc.org 

First Class Mail 


